
Alchemi 164        by Alchemi

1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8

9

10 11

12 13

14

15 16 17

18 19 20 21 22

23

24 25 26

27

28 29

30 31

Across

1 Noted agriculturist 
finds mould in 
aeroplane fuselage (6,4)

6 Exploited underclass 
start executing despotic 
leaders (4)

10 Guitarist featured in 
British papers (5)

11 Largely at sea (2,3,4)

12 See 4 Down

13 The last two 
monarchs have been 
more impressive (7)

15 What could kill a 
hedonist? Old poetry 
holds the key (8)

16 Vacuously clownish 
primate left place of 
worship (6)

18 Steer both ways on 
the way to Dunlin (6)

20 It helps one breathe 
easier as line is held by 
Suu Kyi (8)

24 Badly torn ear had 
more decoration (7)

26 Parcels out tax 
returns when going 
outside (6)

28 Singer one books 
after playing well (9)

29 Surprised expression 
when recalling how to 
keep fit? (2,3)

30 Artist would be quite 
attractive if given 
publicity (4)

31 Shiny fabric - wash it 
in tea without a spin 
(5,5)

Down

1 Baulks at sails (4)

2 Shake three times to 
secure the last of them 
(7)

3 Send one back into 
custody and hesitate 
with the rest (9)

4/12 Very stupid and 
eccentric, I bark at 
chicks (5,2,1,5)

5 We should leave 
releases (4,2)

7 Shortly, nationalists 

and unionists will go in 
opposite directions and 
fail to arrive for their 
appointment (5,2)

8 Rising energy baron 
included in study 
unknown as bio-science 
(10)

9 Character sometimes 
seen stalking Catherine 
(4)

14 Crazy reason for one 
to pull a train (10)

17 Initially, loss 
adjusters make empty 
promises after man is 
presented with bill for 
car parts (9)

19 An advantage of 
Affleck's film about 
motor racing? (7)

21 Two pints regularly 
beats four (7)

22 Jittery farm animal 
taking time to bathe in 
milk (sort of) (7)

23 Engineers entering 
city which it's 
impossible to hold for 
very long (6)

25 Picked up speed and 
weed (4)

27 Centre of blessed 
English garden (4)


